
ENFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION MINTUES  

JUNE 1, 2006  

 

 

 

Meeting was called to order at 7:10 PM.  

 

PRESENT: Alan Strickland, Shirley Green, Tim Lenihan, Leigh Davis and Gary Gaudette.  

 

ABSENT: Fred Paradis, Sue Hagerman, Joan Fishman.  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Gary Gaudette was not present at the time of report discussion.  

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 5/4/06: Motion was made by Leigh Davis and second by Alan 

Strickland to approve the minutes with the following correction: Old Business, Paragraph 2, last 

sentence – this should read: Alan stated that there was no ATV traffic on State property. Motion 

passed.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE:  

 

UNH Resource Volunteers Training Program. Noted.  

 

DES” File #2003-2623: Residential subdivision Wetland Mitigation Monitoring involving 56.74 

acres conservation easement. Easement has not been filed and this is in violation of RSA 482-A. 

Mr. John Dibitetto replied to state that they are contemplating revising plan and if this is not 

changed, he will record this easement and forward a copy to DES.  

 

DES: File #2005-02342: 93 Algonquin Rd. DES had sent Mr. Daniel Regan notification that on 

review of incomplete files that he had not filed an application needed regarding modification of a 

docking facility and beach construction which had not been done (letter dated 5/10/06). 

Discussion: It had been reported to the ECC that the work on the subject lot had already been 

done. DES’s letter stated that there remained outstanding issues and that Mr. Regan was advised 

that said activities required an application. A motion was made by Leigh Davis and second by 

Shirley Green to write a letter to DES requesting an update on this issue. Motion passed. Leigh 

Davis will send this letter.  

 

DES: File #2006-00l42: Town of Enfield regarding fill and rip-rap of approximately 5,500 sq. 

feet of bank along Mascoma River to stabilize failed band. Conditions sent to town by DES. 

Correspondence noted by ECC.  

 

OLD BUSINESS:  

 

Farmer’s Market and the ECC’s participation: The ECC will have an informational booth at the 

Enfield’s Farmer’s Market this summer. Leigh Davis will contact Nancy Smith. Members agreed 

to wait until July meeting to formulate plans when more members are present.  

 

Bicknell Brook: Alan Strickland reported that the easement with the UVLT had been signed and 

it was official. All members present expressed their appreciation to the citizens of Enfield for 

their overwhelming support.  
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NEW BUSINESS:  

 

Educational Funds Available: Shirley Green is going to attend a seminar and she will be 

reimbursed $25.00 for her tuition. She will report to the ECC after the seminar.  

 

Chairman’s Resignation: Leigh Davis reported that because of the illness of a family member she 

felt that she could not give the ECC the time it so justly deserved in her role as Chairman. After 

discussion and the offer of support from the members to cover in her absence, Leigh Davis will 

continue her role as Chairman.  

 

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by Leigh Davis to adjourn, Alan Strickland second and 

motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM  

 

 

 

I, Leigh Davis, respectfully submit these unapproved minutes on this date, June 5, 2006 


